
September 23, 2020

Dear Kaiser Permanente,

We are dedicated Kaiser Permanente employees who are committed to making sure our patients receive safe, 
quality, compassionate care during the pandemic. As healthcare workers, we have always been essential, but 
now we have become absolutely critical to our nation’s response to the health crisis, and we take deep pride 
in our jobs. 

These have been severely trying times as we have risked our lives and the lives of our families to come to 
work every day. We disinfect our facilities, process COVID-19 tests, take vital signs, administer respiratory 
treatments, fill prescriptions and do everything else to care for our patients. In the course of our daily duties, 
many of us have been exposed to or infected by the coronavirus, and some of our co-workers have even died.

Now, as we head into the fall and face a potential second wave of the coronavirus—worsened by the annual 
flu—it is imperative to send a clear message to frontline workers. Therefore, we are calling on management 
to treat our Performance Sharing Program (PSP) Bonus as a Hero Bonus and commit to pay the full 
amount of at least 3% of payroll for every member of the Coalition of Kaiser Permanente Unions. 

We have embraced the goals of the PSP bonus year after year, and are proud of the work we have done to 
increase flu vaccination rates, improve smoking screening, boost patient satisfaction, reduce readmissions, 
make our hospitals safer and find cost savings to bolster Kaiser’s financial success. 

But we have to recognize that most of these categories cannot be measured in the same way this year. In 
some areas the data is no longer even being submitted or tracked. The patient experience was unlike any 
ever before so we do not know how that will be reflected in Hospital Consumer Assessment of Healthcare 
Providers and Systems (HCAHPS) surveys. Outpatient care was significantly re-prioritized and Unit Based 
Teams (UBTs) were not a top priority as we were all laser-focused on responding to COVID-19. While we are 
still committed to our plan for a joint campaign to improve attendance, we have to acknowledge the reality 
that a year marked by a pandemic, quarantines, school closures and rampant wildfires is simply not the year  
to launch that goal. It would be both impractical and inhumane to do so.  

So this year, we are asking that we replace the categories we use in non-pandemic years with a reward that 
fully recognizes our resilience, dedication and courage. This means dropping any financial gate requirements 
(based on Kaiser’s second quarter earnings, this should not be an issue anyway) and paying the PSP bonus  
as if all criteria have been met, for all employees, for the maximum pay-out possible.  

We look forward to discussing the urgency of our Hero Bonus proposal with you, so that together we can 
continue to provide the very best care and get our communities safely through this crisis.

Sincerely, 					   

Kaiser Permanente Workers Deserve a Hero Bonus that 
Recognizes Our Commitment, Retains Experienced Staff

and Ensures Safe Patient Care Through the Pandemic
An Open Letter to Kaiser Permanente from Frontline Members of the Coalition of Kaiser Permanente Unions

IFPTE Local 20                                                                                          
Connie Savoy, Sr CLS II–Medical Professional Unit (MPU) President,	
Regional Laboratory Berkeley, Executive Board 
Lena Yee, Transfussion Services supervisor, Santa Clara Facility	
Shae Schopp, Supervisor–MPU Secretary, San Rafael Facility	
Jerome Boulton, Sr CLS–UPR- MPU Treausre, Regional  
Laboratory Berkeley	
Jimmie Alexander, CLS(ASCP), San Rafael Facility	
Marge Braasch, Sr CLS II–MPU VP, Regional Laboratory Berkeley 
Carol Norem, MS, LCGC–Regional Pre-natal Screening 
Coordinator, KP-Oakland	
Kelly L Adams, LCGC–Genetic Counselor Coordinator, North Valley 
Ann Stembridge Kung, MS, LCGC–Genetic Counselor, KP-Oakland 	
Viviana Oliva-Kraft, MS, LCGC–Genetic Counselor, KP-Oakland 	
Megahn Hanely, MS, CGC–Genetic Counselor, KP-Modesto	
Katherine Button, MS, CGC–Genetic Counselor, KP-San Jose	
Iris Corbin, MS, LCGC–Genetic Counselor, KP-San Francisco	
Dr. Deb Deveno, Optometrist, Optometry Unit Board Member,	
KP-Union City	
Dr. Kelly O’Shea, Optometrist, Optometry Unit Board Member,	
KP-North Valley	
Dr. Neda Jam, Optometrist, Optometry Unit Board Member,	
KP-Santa Clara	
Dr. Alvin Chua, Optometrist, Optometry Unit Board Member,	
KP-South San Francisco	
Dr. John Corpus, Optometrist, Optometry Unit Board Member,	
KP-Vacaville	
Dr. Joan Mah, Optometrist, Optometry Unit Board President,	
KP-San Rafael, Executive Board

OPEIU Local 2                                                                                         
Audrey King, Union Partnership Representation/Improvement 
Advisor, New Carrollton	
Juanita Bowman, Union Liaison, New Carrollton	
Rayshetta Brown, LPN, Oncology, Woodlawn Medical Center	
Syed Shah, Optician, Colonial Forge Medical Center	
Carlene Gonzalez, LPN, Cardiology, Tyson’s Corner Medical Center	
Pamela Reid, Optometrist, Marlow Heights	
Thomasina Prioleau, Receptionist, Towson Medical Center	
Katrina Schaetz, Union Liaison, Manassas Medical Center	
Rita Butts, Referral Management Assistant, New Carrollton	
Rita Davis, Optician, Largo Medical Center	
Kevin Cornell, Member Experience Associate, White Marsh, 
Medical Office	
OPEIU Local 8                                                                                         
Stacy Hernandez, PAR, Riverfront KP in Spokane	
Krysten Ronningen, Membership Account Rep V, KPWA Admin 
Campus Rainier Bldg.	
Andrew Acob, PAR, Capitol Hill Urgent Care	
David Evans, Membership Administration, KPWA Admin  
Campus Rainier Bldg.	
Sara W Harmon, Patient Account Representative,  
Seattle–Capitol Hill	
Brenda Huffman, Patient Account Representative,  
Seattle–Capitol Hill	
Misha Smith, Membership Account Rep V, KPWA Admin  
Campus Rainier Bldg.	
Okwui Abuachi, Patient Account Representative, Renton 
Administration-Glacier	



Jacob Mascarenaz, Membership Account Rep V, KPWA Admin 
Campus Rainier Bldg.	
Barbara Derrico, Membership Administration, KPWA Admin 
Campus Rainier Bldg.	
Tamara Vesneske, Patient Account Representative	
Lidgerwood, Spokane WA	
Jan Abberger, Patient Account Representative, Renton 
Administration-Glacier	
Paul Benser, Patient Account Representative, Renton 
Administration-Glacier	
Adrian Walker, Membership Administration, KPWA Admin Campus 
Rainier Bldg.	
Ashley Lew, Membership Administration, Renton  
Administration-Glacier	
Erica Reid, Membership Administration, KPWA Admin Campus 
Rainier Bldg.	
Carol Eckrom, Membership Administration, KPWA Admin Campus 
Rainier Bldg.	
Krysten Ronningen, Membership Administration, KPWA Admin 
Campus Rainier Bldg.	
OPEIU Local 29                                                                                        
Adelia Dentoni, Cashier Receptionist, Fremont Medical Center	
Alexis Machado, Cashier Receptionist, Union City Medical Offices	
Alicia Delfin, Chronic Conditions Management Program Assistant, 
Union City Landing	
Ambur Elenes, Support Services Rep, San Leandro Medical Center	
Amy Nguyen, Outpatient Pharmacy Technician, San Leandro 
Medical Center	
Ana Bruner, Health Plan Rep, Fremont Medical Center	
Angelia Narayan, Outpatient Pharmacy Technician, San Leandro 
Medical Center	
Angie Tran, Inpatient Pharmacy Technician, Fremont 
Medical Center	
Ariana Brandon, Post Acite Care Coder, Regional Offices	
Arsenia Alonso, Member Engagement Specialist, San Leandro 
2401 Merced	
Carol Allen, Schedule Maintenance Clerk, Union City Landing	
Celene Domingo, Outpatient Pharmacy Technician, San Leandro 
Medical Center	
Christie DuBeck, Outpatient Pharmacy Technician, Fremont 
Medical Center	
Craig Moffitt, Chronic Conditions Management Program Assistant, 
Union City Landing	
Deanna Nguyen, Outpatient Pharmacy Technician, San Leandro 
Medical Center	
Zahira Khan, Schedule Maintenance Clerk, Union City Landing	
OPEIU Local 30                                                                                         
Ezequial Diaz, AAR, California Service Center, Executive Board
Jon Larson, Material Management Specialist, San Diego Medical 
Center, Executive Board
Manuel Santillan, UPR, San Diego Medical Service Building,	
Executive Board
Sorralla Arellano Morales, Sr. Environmental Services Specialist,	
San Diego Medical Center, Executive Board
Diane T. Nunez, Medical Office Assistant, La Mesa, Executive Board
Michael Ramey, Sonographer, La Mesa, Executive Board
Margie Chavez, UPR, KP On Call Copley, Executive Board
OPEIU Local 50, HNA                                                                                
Yvonne Campos, PCC, KP Honolulu	
Kelli Mukaida, PCC, KP Honolulu 	
Jocelyn Harris, PCC, KP Honolulu 	
Rizalie Guarnes, PCC, KP Honolulu 	
Ken Tomita, PCC, KP Honolulu 	
Tiffany Gollero, PCC, KP Honolulu 	
Gina Wong, PCC, KP Honolulu 	
SEIU Local 49                                                                                            
Meg Niemi, President, SEIU Local 49
Paula McGuffey, Unit Specialist, Kaiser Sunnyside Medical Center,	
Secretary Treasurer
Cliff Pfenning, Registrstion Representative, Cascade Park,	
Vice President
Wally Walls, Patient  Access Specialist Tanasbourne, Regional Call 
Center, Exexcutive Board
Dawn Martin, Washington, Cerified Medical Assistant Battleground, 
Executive Board
Juanita Kamhoot, SPCA Surgical Services, Kaiser Sunnyside 
Medical Center, Executive Board
Beth Swanson, Medical Assistant–Certified Medical Assistant,	
Speciality Care Regional Labor Partner, Executive board
SEIU Local 105                                                                                          
Maria Fenwick, Consultant for Workplace Safety, Regional Facility	
Executive Board
Darion Ross, Customer Service Representative, Lowery Facility, 	
Executive Board
Shelly Fowlks, KP Labor Liaison, Water park, Scretary Treasurer

Pat Johnson-Gibson, Contract Specialist, Water park, Vice 
President Internal Healthcare
Heaven Henderson, Customer Service Representative, Lowery 
Facility, Executive Board
Jeannetta M McCain, Licensed Practical Nurse, Deanver Eass 
Facility, Executive Board
Michael Howard, Record Integration Group, Northfield, 
Executive Board
Paula Colemon, Clinical laboratory assistant, Englewood,	
Executive Board
SEIU 1199NW                                                                                          
Diane Sosne, RN, MN, President, SEIU Healthcare 1199NW
Kevin Carter, Custodian, Tacoma Medical Center, Executive Board
Carmen Diaz, MA, Anticoagulation, Management Services,	
Executive Board
Michael Dumont, Masters Level Therapist, Mental Health and 
Wellness, Executive Board
Le’Nae Jackson, Contract Specialist, Executive board
Cathleen Jessup, Physical Therapist, Burien Medical Center,	
Executive Board
Laura Kilberg, RN, Tacoma Medical Center, Executive Board
Teri Lindsay, MA, Pu, Executive board
Teri Murray, RN, Care Management, Executive Board
Marie Neumayer, MA, South Regal Medical Center, 
Executive Board
Cenetra Pickens, RN, Tacoma Medical Center, Executive Board
Jamie VandenBos, MA, Silverdale Medical Center, Executive board
Mala Williams, LPN, Steele Street Medical Center, Executive board
Nancy Wittman, RN, Consulting Nurse Service, Executive Board
SEIU-UHW                                                                                                
Dave Regan, President, SEIU-UHW
Jon Portez, Lift Tech, Kaiser-Downey, Executive Committee
Darren “Tree” Wallace, Lead Housekeeping Attendant,	
Kaiser-Lamc, Executive Committee
Debru Carthan, Radiologic Technologist Lead, Kaiser-Modesto, 
Executive Committee
Lori Pimentel, Surgery Appointment Clerk, Kaiser-Vacaville, 
Executive Committee
Ethan Ruskin, Health Educator II, Kaiser-San Jose, 
Executive Committee
Georgette Bradford, Sonographer Iv, Kaiser-Sacramento,	  
Executive Committee
Mikki Fletchall, LVN II, Kaiser-Woodland Hills, Executive Committee
Sonya Allen-Smith, Radiologic Technologist Lead, Kaiser-Oakland, 
Executive Committee
Gabe Montoya, ER ASST, KAISER-DOWNEY, Executive Committee
Denise Ellis, Intermediate Ck, Kaiser-Orange County, 
Executive Committee
Minerva Walston, Sr Staff Assistant, Kaiser-San Francisco	
Jessica Rodriguez, Emergency Dept Technician II, Kaiser-Oakland, 
Executive Committee
UFCW Local 555                                                                                       
Jessica Bethje, MRI Technologist,  CIN and SAL, Steward
Delia Seaman, RDCS, Cardiac Sonographer, KPNW 
Region, Steward
David LaGuardia, Radiologic Technologist Float, LVK, SAL, ORC, 
MLP, CPK, Steward
Melissa Bruggeman, Radiologic Technologist RT(R), Skyline, 
North Lancaster, Eugene Chase Gardens, Steward
Thomas Valentine, Radiologic technologist, Westside Medical 
Center, Steward
Leah Pruett, Regional Mammography QA Technologist, 
NW Region, Steward
Tiffany Baumhardt, Labor Liaison, NW Region, Labor Liaison
Stacey Anderson,	Hospital Labor Partner, NW Region, Hospital 
Labor Partner
Reiko Fortier, Pharmacy Technician, Kaiser Westside Medical 
Center, Steward
Dave Wilson, Oncology Pharmacy Technician, Central Interstate 
Oncology, Steward
Chawn Bosisto, Pharmacy Technician, NPCC, Steward
Mery Woods, Pharmacy Technician, FAST AWC, Steward
Chris Toquero, Pharmacy Technician, Skyline Pharmacy, Steward
Sarah Martinez-Garcia, Pharmacy Technician, NW Mail Order 
Pharmacy, Steward
Melissa Dominguez, Pharmacy technician, SYB OP pharmacy and 
SYB ASC, Steward


